
MINUTES OF BELNAP FAMILY OFFICERS AND REPRESENTATIVES 
TELECONFERENCE ON 22 January 2008 

 
On line were:  Joy Belnap, Brent Belnap (Hyrum), Glenda Guinn, Dorothy Harper, 
Nadine Allen (Martha Jane), Florence Ilene Ward (Amasa), Wes Cox (Rueben), Totaling 
7 on line. 
 
Teleconference began at 1:05 P.M. with President Florence Ilene Ward Conducting. 
Brent Belnap offered the invocation.  Corrections were made to the 23 October 2007 
minutes.  Conference started at 1:05 P.M. instead of 1:35 P.M.   
 
Nadine asked Glenda to send her a copy of the 23 October 2007 minutes.  Glenda said 
she would.  Glenda has a new email address, which is utguinn13@comcast.net.  Dorothy 
also has a new address, harpkd9@q.com       
 
Wes has found out that the pavilion that we wanted, the Gaslight pavilion, will be torn 
down to make room for a ride.  The Wasatch Pavilion has been reserved and confirmed 
for the Belnap Reunion. It is in the north/east corner of Lagoon, no stage; but has a Public 
address system and will hold about 300 people.  Parking lot is close by, so it will be easy 
to bring items in for the reunion.  We’re on the waiting list for the Oak and Maple 
Pavilions. These pavilions are more centrally located.  Information on Lagoon can be 
soon found on the Internet type in, lagoonpark.com.     
 
Parking will be $8.00 per car.  Wes will check to see if members of the Sons of Pioneers 
get free parking. 
 
Prices for 2008 Lagoon are listed below; these are a reduced price for the reunion: 

1. 4-64 or 65+, ride passport & entrance  $28.73 + Tax 
2. 65 and older free entrance                    $00 
3. 3 and younger ride pass & entrance      $23.35  + Tax 
      3 and younger entrance                         $00         with, free merry-go-round, train, 
Ferris wheel and Lagoon-a-Beach.  
            

Check to see if your Stake Lagoon Day is August 9, prices may be cheaper. If it is your 
Stake Lagoon day you must still advise Belnap Officers and representatives, so we can 
order/pay for your lunch. 
 
Registration can be done at our pavilion.  Suggested donation is $5 each or $15 per 
family.  A family member will always be at the pavilion, so it will be fairly safe to leave 
your belonging as you enjoy the park.  
 
Lagoon has not come out with a 2008 menu or the price, but it will have about 13 menus 
to choose from this includes Ala Carte items. One of flyers coming out will have the 
menu items. The Belnap Family Organization will pay for the lunch if reservations are 
made on time by July 1, 2008. The Lunch will be served between 2:00PM & 3:00PM 
with program starting about 3:00 PM.   
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Brent is checking on Ryan Shupe, for the entertainment. 
 
Wes said he would be dressed as Gilbert Belnap the “Law Man” and will be the author of 
a paper named “Gilbert the Law Man”.  A handout will be given to all attendees.  Wes 
will let us know what’s generally available in Pioneer Village, especially Browning Arms 
display.  BFO elections will also be held for the next new Officers.  Displays items will 
be at the pavilion, also for sale items like the crier. 
 
First flyer will go out as soon as possible the 2nd Flyer to be sent around 1 May 2008. 
The 2nd one will have more details about prepaying for registering, Lagoon tickets and 
food. Check or money order will be sent to Steven Belnap, 5391 S 550 E, Ogden, Utah 
84405 payable to BFO.  He and Joy (Treasure) will maintain a prepaid list.  Wes will 
check and see if we can provide a paid list to Lagoon for use at the ticket windows, so 
family members could just pick up their tickets or we could have a representative sit at 
the entrance. Family members must be per registered in order to get a free meal by 1 July 
2008. 
 
Any questions or suggestions can go to President Florence Ilene Ward, 517 Laurel, 
Rexburg, Idaho 83440, Home Phone  (208) 356-6444 or email war77001@buyi.edu.  
  
Our next teleconference will be February 26, 2008 at 1:00 PM Utah time.  The number to 
call is: Toll free 1-866-548-4717, Participant Pass Code: 936467#, 
 
Joy offered the benediction at 2:01 P.M. 
 
Minutes recorded by Glenda Hammon Guinn 
(801) 825-5507/ e-mail utguinn13@comcast.net 
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